
‭Dear Parents/Carers‬

‭Another busy week has passed in school with everyone working hard and showing us that they are ready‬
‭to learn. We are looking forward to parents and carers coming into school for face to face parent‬
‭consultation meetings on Monday 16th October and Thursday 19th October. Thank you for booking online‬
‭through parentmail. At the meeting, teachers will provide you with information about how your child has‬
‭settled into their new class, how they are achieving  in reading, writing and maths and their attendance so‬
‭far this term.  Please note that attendance below 96% is considered to be a concern.‬

‭Have a lovely weekend,‬

‭Katharine Anstey‬
‭Executive Headteacher‬

‭Children Celebrated in Praise Worship‬

‭Nursery‬ ‭Oak Base‬ ‭Sycamore‬
‭Base‬

‭Beech‬
‭Base‬

‭Willow‬
‭Base‬

‭Ash Base‬

‭Headteacher’s‬
‭Award‬

‭Eddie J‬ ‭Toby D‬
‭Florance M‬

‭Eildh P‬
‭Archie A‬

‭Ralphy H‬
‭Isabelle‬

‭Thomas M‬
‭Mabel W‬

‭Tommi P‬
‭Edie G‬

‭Fruit of the‬
‭Spirit Award‬

‭Freya G‬ ‭Ferne D‬
‭Mason PR‬

‭Daisy P‬
‭Liv T‬

‭Leo S‬
‭Jacob D‬

‭Isaac B‬
‭Joshua J‬

‭Elizabeth T‬
‭Amelia B‬

‭Attendance‬

‭Thank you for your support in ensuring your child’s attendance in‬
‭school and being on time every day . Good attendance in school‬
‭is a top priority and our expectation is that pupils attend school‬
‭every day for every session. We believe that regular, uninterrupted attendance secures the best possible‬
‭learning achievement for all our children and we are committed to working in partnership with families to‬
‭achieve this. Schools are expected to monitor all pupils’ attendance records closely and to pass these on‬
‭to the receiving school when pupils transfer.‬



‭When will absences not be authorised?‬

‭The school will not authorise absence for any of the following reasons: holidays, shopping, looking after‬
‭other members of the family, minding the house, birthdays or similar events.‬
‭Children will be marked in as late after 8.55 am and children arriving after 9.30 am are recorded as an‬
‭unauthorised absence. We carefully monitor pupils who arrive late for school and work with parents and‬
‭carers to improve punctuality.‬

‭Home Learning‬

‭We believe that home learning can add much to a child’s development and attainment and is therefore an‬
‭important part of a child’s education. Research tells us that learning and understanding are deepened‬
‭through repetition and practice. Therefore, all the home learning tasks we set have a clear relationship to‬
‭classroom activity and gives our children an opportunity to practise skills and deepen knowledge &‬
‭understanding through fun consolidation challenges. We encourage our pupils to complete home learning‬
‭as this can reinforce their learning in the classroom and gives them the opportunity to develop‬
‭self-discipline, independence and the ability to take responsibility for their own learning.‬

‭The key skills that children need time to practise and rehearse at home are:‬

‭o   reading and talking about their reading to an adult‬‭five times a week‬

‭o   basic maths skills, such as reciting multiplication tables and number facts to increase their fluency so‬
‭that they can be applied in other areas of maths and problem solving‬

‭o   spelling patterns and key words linked to age-related expectations‬

‭The key area of learning where parent support really has an impact is reading. If children can read at‬
‭home, it really makes a significant difference to their outcomes. At Verwood C of E First School there is an‬
‭expectation that children read frequently at home. Each week, teachers will provide reading materials for‬
‭you to enjoy with your child at home and we suggest that children have the opportunity to read at least five‬
‭times a week with an adult, which should be recorded in their reading record. Reading records will be‬
‭checked on a weekly basis to monitor the frequency of reading.‬

‭Home Learning in Reception‬

‭As well as daily reading, the expectation is for parents to engage with Class Dojo, showing ‘wow’‬
‭moments and participating in the challenges set.‬

‭Home Learning for Years One to Four‬

‭*Sumdog‬‭Maths‬‭builds maths fluency through games-based‬‭practice. Children will be set questions‬
‭mapped to the curriculum and aligned to their ability level. The learning set will give children an‬
‭opportunity to retrieve and practise prior learning. All children are in the process of taking a maths‬
‭diagnostic test, which will pinpoint the level at which they are working at. This then allows Sumdog’s‬
‭adaptive learning engine to use the results to tailor future questions.‬

‭Also look out for Sumdog's maths contests, where children will have an opportunity to compete against‬
‭other classes, locally or nationally.‬

‭Sumdog Spelling/Grammar‬‭- Many of the skills in Key‬‭Stage One focus on individual‬
‭grapheme-phoneme correspondences to complement the teaching of phonics. In Key Stage Two, the‬
‭curriculum then moves on to looking at prefixes and suffixes. Alternatively, a grammar skill may be‬
‭selected for your child to practise through games. The learning set is aligned to the curriculum your child‬
‭will be working through at school.‬



‭Times Tables Rockstars‬‭: children will use the online‬‭learning platform ‘Times Table Rockstars’ to practise‬
‭their multiplication bonds. Teachers will set appropriately challenging times tables questions according to‬
‭National Curriculum expectations and individual’s ability. This resource will be used in KS2 and introduced‬
‭in year 2 during the spring term.‬

‭For years one to four, all Home Learning will be set on a‬‭Friday‬‭and should be completed by the following‬
‭Thursday‬‭. This will be set each week through Google‬‭Classroom.‬

‭Thank you for your patience on Google Classroom passwords, we are now able to generate passwords‬
‭for the children to be used at home. These will be sent via ParentMail in the coming week. When you first‬
‭log in with your given password, you will have the option to change this. Please proceed to change to a‬
‭password of your choice, which you can use at home.  QR codes will continue to be used in school. We‬
‭do not need to be informed about your child's password but if this is forgotten we are able to reset this for‬
‭you in school, please let us know and we can do this for you.‬

‭Home learning will start on‬‭Friday 13‬‭th‬ ‭October‬‭, as‬‭this will allow us to complete the necessary‬
‭assessments. For our younger children (Oak and Sycamore), home learning will start after half term.‬
‭Please continue to support your child with their reading.‬
‭We thank you in advance for all that you will do to help your child engage with their Home Learning.‬

‭*Sumdog is available on desktop and as an app for Android or iPhone devices.‬

‭Pick Up‬

‭Please ensure that all pickup changes are notified to the school office by phone or email . Children can not‬
‭be handed over to another adult without parental permission. Office hours are 8am-3.30pm .‬
‭Office@verwoodfirstschool.org‬ ‭01202 822652‬

‭Open Events‬

‭Please share the below poster for our Open Events for children starting school in September 2024 with‬
‭your friends and family.‬

‭Rotary Christmas Shoebox‬

‭We are pleased to be part of the Rotary Christmas Shoebox appeal again this year. If you are interested in‬
‭making up a shoebox please let us know. This year the Rotary club will be providing the boxes for you to‬
‭fill. Below is a leaflet giving you guidance on what to include. If you could register your interest by Monday‬
‭16th October we can get the boxes delivered into the school. Filled boxes will be collected by the Rotary‬
‭Friday Nov 3rd.‬ ‭Please see further information leaflet‬‭below.‬

mailto:Office@verwoodfirstschool.org







